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IEEE Orlando Section
Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

Meeting Date: May 8th, 2007, Meeting Place: Donato’s Pizza

Meeting begins: 6:58pm, Meeting ends: 8:16pm

Meeting Attendance: 11, IEEE Members:  11, Guests: 0  

Host: Mr. Jeff Tussey, Section Treasurer

1. Approved April Meeting Minutes with minor corrections and one addition.

2. Section Chair Mr. Steve Karlovic was not present at the meeting. He asked Mr. Tussey to read his report: a) Propose not hosting SoutheastCon 2011, instead SoutheastCon 2012, given that Orland Section will host AutoTestCon 2010. b) Due to limited time for publicize Annual  Summer Picnic in May, suggest to move the date to early June. c) Need to report all current section committee chairs and chapter chairs one more time to IEEE headquarters. d) call for volunteers for vacant positions.

3. Section Treasurer Mr. Jeff Tussey reported that Section Investment as end of March has bank account balance  $26,364.31 and Section IEEE Investment Fund balance $6124.42, total assets of $87,388.73. In addition, budget for APMTT Chapter was increased $1,000 to reflect the newly received $1,000 chapter rebate.

4. Section Secretary Dr. Donghui Wu reported that IEEE-USA Board of Directors will be holding an OpCom meeting in Orlando the weekend of May 25 & 26 at Sheraton Suites Orlando Airport, Section volunteers are invited for reception and dinner.

5.  APMTT Chapter Dr. Xun Gong reported that his application for $200 support from MTT for his workshop was approved. He is waiting the arrival of the approved $500 from AP and this approved $200 from MTT.

6. ED/CPMT Chapter Ms. Slavica Malobabic that 1) her chapter had a technical meeting on April 11th, with 7 IEEE members and 8 guests in attendance. 2) Coordinations needed to count UCF ECS seminars as joint Chapter meetings.

7. Awards Committee Mr. Joe Juisai calls for draft of Selection Guidelines for the newly created Teacher of Year Award.

8. Bylaws/Communications Mr. Jorge Medina reported that 1) Bylaw changes submitted in March were returned with request for minor changes to conform IEEE Bylaws. 2) April Newsletter sent to 1167 e-mail addresses and only 1 bounced.

9. Mr. Dr. David Flinchbaugh reported 1) happenings at Florida Engineering Council, in particular glitches in P.E. license renewal and C.E. Credits reporting. 2) IEEE current and past involvement at Florida Engineering Week. 

10. Strategic Planning Committee Chair Mr. George McClure circulated a written report. 

11. Section currently has following vacant positions to be filled: a) Section: Chapters Chair.  b) Committee Chairs: Awards, Membership Development, Public Relations 

c) Chapter Chairs: UFFC, GOLD, Consultant Networks

12. Both Mr. Joe Juisai and Mr. Rovi Todi are leaving the section. A motion is passed to present both of them a “Special Service Award” for appreciation of their services at next meeting. Need to arrange to make it happen on time.

13. Approved to move summer picnic to June 2nd, need to confirm venue, and make a special announcement ASAP.

